PA-TACF Board Meeting-DRAFT #1
October 15, 2008

304 Forest Resources Lab

Attending: Chandis Klinger, President; R. Alex Day, Vice President; Tim Eck, Board Member; Alan Tumblin, Board Member; Jim Walizer, Board Member; Tracey Coulter, DCNR Representative; Jim Egenrieder, Treasurer; Sara Fitzsimmons, Northern Appalachian Regional Science Coordinator; Sue Oram, Board Secretary; Absent: Dylan Jenkins, Board Member; Bill Montague, Board Member; Ron Farr, New Jersey Representative; Susan Smith, Board Member. Minutes Taken by Sue Oram.

Old Business:

Elections: Tim Eck agreed to run for Vice-President, leaving a Board member position available. Chandis will contact Tim Phelps about the change. The nominating committee will need to search for a new Board candidate. The Board agreed to use October 31 as the target date for the election mailing. The Board also agreed to ask members to report individual and group volunteer hours, mileage, and other expenses in the election letter and return postcard.
Treasury: Jim Egenrieder reported that the chapter gained $893 in dividends year to date, and the accounts have not lost any capital.

Budget: Jim Egenrieder distributed the current chapter budget, balance and profit and loss reports and asked the Board for feedback for creating the 2009 budget. It was noted that many of the state funding sources may not be available next year.

Grants: A new DCED grant was submitted in September, requesting $81,604 for salaries. The Chestnut Grove Foundation awarded PA-TACF $500 for House Rock maintenance. It is a three-year grant totaling $1,500. Tim Eck plans on talking to local businesses in the Lancaster area to seek additional support for Lancaster orchards. Sue Oram reviewed the list of potential grantors in the energy and waste sectors.
Tracey Coulter mentioned that public radio station WITF of Harrisburg is working with DCNR in the TreeVitalize effort. At this time, the 14 metropolitan areas in the state are targeted for TreeVitalize programs, including State College, so there may be an opportunity for us to partner with public radio stations in the future. 
PANO Workshops: Board members are eligible to attend many free or low cost workshops sponsored by PANO. Sue Oram will forward the monthly newsletter to Board members.

AT Patch: Tracey Coulter will present certificates to the Appalachian Trail participants at the fall meeting. R. Alex Day and Jim Walizer will work on obtaining commemorative, laser-cut wood cookies for hikers.

Fall Meeting: The fall meeting will be held Saturday, November 1. The speakers are confirmed. CAC will provide signage. Alan Tumblin agreed to manage merchandise and silent auction items. Jim Egenrieder agreed to help with registration.
Website: The Board looked at the initial home page created by volunteer Denise Soufi. The design is more modern and simplified. Feedback included moving the tabs to the top of the page. Sue Oram will continue to work with Denise and hopes to have the site completed by year end.

New Business:

China report: Sara Fitzsimmons provided an overview of her trip to China. She will also give a presentation at the fall meeting. http://www.personal.psu.edu/sff3/blogs/chestnuts_in_china/
Events: The Farm Show will be held January 10-17, 2009. The Farm Show will only provide 8 parking passes for volunteers this year. Parking will cost $8.00 per day. It was suggested that free passes go to the volunteers spending the most time at the show. Alex Day and Sara Fitzsimmons will provide the two presentations this year. Alan Tumblin agreed to be site coordinator. Alex suggested having extra chairs at the booth, which would allow people to sit and sell memberships.
Spring Meeting: The Board agreed to have the spring meeting in Hershey on March 28, 2009, with April 4 as a snow date. The Board also agreed to hold its next Board meeting March 27, 2009. The Board noted that a contingency plan should be in place if the Hershey Environmental Center is not available. Local extension offices and conservation district spaces were mentioned. Possible speakers for the spring meeting: Essie Burnworth, Dr. Chuck Maynard from SUNY, Carolyn Keiffer, and Jim Egenrieder, Jr.
Chestnuts in Altoona?: Jim Walizer is researching an article from the Yearbook of the Department of Agriculture 1914. “Railroads and Mine Owners Apply Forestry” mentions that 681 acres of land near Altoona was planted with 500,000 chestnut and white oak. He has initiated inquiries with the historians at the Railroad Museum in Altoona.

Educational Center in Sinnemahoning, PA: Jim Walizer asked the Board if PA-TACF would be interested in having a display and educational materials in a new environmental center in Sinnemahoning. The Board agreed to participate.

Tim Eck moved to adjourn the meeting at 3:15 p.m. Jim Walizer seconded the motion. Motion carried.
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